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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair         August 27, 2022    793-6691 

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Wednesday     7:00 pm        783-5735 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Minor Hockey    Tuesday & Thursday 5:30 pm 783-0542 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club     2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  256-3782 
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This is just a friendly reminder regarding any outstanding  
 

Home Owner Grants (HOGS), Property Taxes 
and Municipal Annual Utilities 

(water, sewer, garbage fees) 
 

If HOGS are not claimed or Annual Utilities are not paid for 
2022 they will be rolled into Arrears on your Property Taxes for 

2023 and will accumulate interest. 
 

If you have and questions regarding this reminder please feel free 
to contact Tonia at the District Office 250-783-9901 ext 206  
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Now Available  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Perhaps the best incentive for    
getting your dog licensed is that it 
increases your chances of getting 
your pet back if they get lost.  
 
Licensing your dog with the District 
means staff are able to contact you 
if someone finds your dog. 
 
It's Easy and Inexpensive 
 
The cost is $10.00 if your pet is 
spayed or neutered or $30.00 if 
they are not. Stop by and pick up 
your license at the District Office, it 
only takes a few minutes. 
 

Reduced Fines 

 
 

Reminder….  
 

2022 Dog Licenses  
expire on  

December 31st.  
 

Why Should I  
License My Dog? 

 
In case we get Lost…. 

CHRISTMAS 
TREE PICK-UP 

STARTING 
 

JANUARY 9th 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope Public 
Works Department will be picking up 

Christmas trees along all regular 
garbage routes starting  

January 9th, 2023. 
 

Please ensure your tree is placed at 
the curb 8:00 am on Monday  

January 9th, 2023. 
 

Should you wish to dispose of your 
own tree, you can put it in the com-

post area of the transfer site.  

The Fee for a  
dog picked up at 
large is $60.00. 

There is an  
additional fee of 

$60.00 if they are 
not licensed (this 
does not include 

any boarding 
fees, if  

applicable). 

Thinking about cutting down your own  
Christmas Tree this year? 

Members of the public who wish to cut a 
Christmas Tree on Crown land for personal use 

must have a 

"Free Use Permit for a Christmas Tree”  
 

Be sure to pick up your FREE permit at the  
District  Office and don't forget to bring ropes, 
gloves, tools, tire chains, and warm clothing. 

Christmas Tree 
Permit 
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Name of Artist: ___________________________________       Age: _________________ 
Contact Number: __________________________________   Hand in By December 16, 2022 
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Homeowner Information 

to Building Permits  
 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope wants to assist homeowners and contractors to avoid unnec-
essary delays and expense in planning and construction of residential projects. Below ex-
plains when permits are required, requirements for the permit, possible other documents 
that may be required and other information to assist you in obtaining your building permit. 
Additional information is available at the District Office or online at www.hudsonshope.ca  
 

A BUILDING PERMIT IS REQUIRED TO: 
 
  construct a new home; 
  locate mobile / modular home; 
  construct a commercial, industrial or public use building; 
  construct a new accessory building e.g., carport, farm building, garage or storage shed; 
  renovate existing buildings; 
  undertake any structural work such as interior partitions; 
  enclose a porch or roof over a sundeck; 
  move or demolish a building; 
  re-roof a building; 
  reconstruct after damage; 
  plumbing system changes; 
 

INFORMATION TO BE SUBMITTED WITH A BUILDING PERMIT APPLICATION 
 

The following items must be supplied along with a completed Building Permit Application 

before a Building Permit can be issued. A Building Permit fee is based on the value of the 

building or structure and will be calculated by the Building Official. 

 

1. BUILDING PLANS 

Two sets of detailed building plans. If you cannot draw the necessary building or site plans, 

then you should obtain the services of a qualified person. 
 

Example Floor Plans 

- scale not less than 1:50 metric (1/4 inch to 1 foot);      - all rooms, size and use of each;  
- size and location of windows and doors;     - all dimensions; 
- location of all plumbing fixtures;      - finished and unfinished areas; — 
- location of all mechanical equipment. 
 
 

 Foundation & First Floor Plan 

Cross Sectional Plans 
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2. SITE PLAN 

− full legal description of lot: lot number, plan 
number; district lot number (from your tax no-
tice or Title); 

− lot dimensions; 

− adjoining street names; 

− locations and uses of existing and proposed 
buildings or additions; 

− distances from all property lines for existing and 
proposed buildings or additions; 

− location of legal road access to the property; 

− size, location and number of parking spaces; 

− existing and proposed wells or other water 
sources; 

− location of existing or proposed sewage disposal 
fields on property; 

− location of any watercourses on property show-
ing distances from existing or proposed buildings 
or additions; 

 
 

This information is intended to assist 
the general public in applying for a  

Building Permit within the  
District of Hudson’s Hope. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTIONS (Typical) 
 

The Building Bylaw requires inspections at the following stages of construction; 
 

− Footings - prior to pouring concrete. 

− Backfilling - after completion of damp-proofing, drain tile, and drain rock (if required), but 
prior to backfilling. 

− Plumbing - before any part of the plumbing system is covered. 

− Framing - after the entire rough-in plumbing, electrical and mechanical equipment is in-
stalled and the framing is completed to lockup stage, but prior to insulating. 

− Insulation and Vapour Barrier - after all insulation and vapour barriers are installed, but 
prior to covering. 

− Final - when the building or portion thereof is completed and ready for occupancy, but 
prior to occupancy thereof. 

 

An Occupancy Certificate is required prior to occupancy of a building. In order for an          
Occupancy Certificate to be issued, all inspections above must be approved. 

Elevation Plans 
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 16 calls for service between October 20th 
to November 21st, 2022. 28 written violations and warning tickets were    
issued to drivers between the above dates for various motor vehicle related 
offences. Highway and road safety continues to be a focus for the Hudson’s 
Hope RCMP. 
 

Please make note of the numerous construction sites along Hwy 29, between 
Hudson’s Hope and Fort St. John. Due to the increase of work sites along the 
highway, there is a large fluctuation between the speed zones for each site. 
Police will be monitoring these areas as they are a posted construction zone 
and fines will range from $196.00 to $253.00 for speeding violations within 
a marked construction zone.  
 

On October 24th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of property 
damage to an apartment complex along Paquette Ave. Upon investigations it 
was found that there were no criminal aspects to the incident and that the 
matter was to be taken up in Civil Courts.  
 

On October 27th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a motorist for speeding in the 
school zone along Beattie Dr. Upon identifying the occupants of the vehicle, 
it was found that one of the occupants had several outstanding warrants out 
for their arrest. Subsequently, the individual was arrested and brought before 
a judge.  
 

On October 28th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received several complaints for 
motorists speeding through the new Farrell Creek bridge projects area. Upon 
police conducting patrols, several vehicles were stopped and multiple   
violations tickets were issued to drivers this day.  
 

On November 2nd, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received several calls regarding 
a deer that had “stolen” some Halloween decorations from a local residence 
and was now wearing this item atop its antlers and was seen sporting it 
around town. Cst. SCHMIDT located the 4-legged thief, easily identifiable 
given the white webbing headdress that he was then wearing, and upon  
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trying to apprehend the suspect, he fled from police. Due to not being able 
to catch up to the suspect in a foot pursuit, local Conservation was notified 
and plans were made to try and apprehend this suspect in a different  
manner, so to retrieve the stolen item. Two days later, it was found that the 
4-legged thief had discarded this item amongst a tree and was no longer 
trying to hide his antlers. It is belief that this buck was merely trying to  
disguise himself during hunting season so no charges were sought.   
 

On November 5th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a single 
motor vehicle accident along Kobes Creek FSR. Upon investigations, it was 
found that the vehicle had slide off the road and flipped. No injuries to the 
occupants. Alcohol and speed were determined to be the main factors be-
hind the incident and charges are currently pending.  
 

Being that Christmas is just around the corner, Cst. SCHMIDT would like to 
announce that he and his family, along with the support from the Friends of 
Hudson’s Hope, the District of Hudson’s Hope, and local businesses, will be 
conducting the annual “12 Days of Christmas Giving” toy drive again this 
year. As per the flyer that will soon be published, between December 1st to 
the 12th, we are looking for a variety of new toys and gift cards for ages 0-
18, winter clothing for boys and girls, ages 6-12, as well as nice items for our 
seniors. Any and all monetary donations can be made payable to: the 
Friends of Hudson’s Hope Society and dropped off at either, the Hudson’s 
Hope District Office, the Hudson’s Hope Thrift Store, or the Hudson’s Hope 
RCMP detachment. Our aim this year is to fully fill a police vehicle with do-
nations. Drop-off locations for other donations will be detailed on the “12 
Days of Christmas Giving” flyer.  
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact 
the Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through 
Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for 
advice on submitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” 
page.  
 

Cst. Erich Schmidt 
Acting Detachment Commander 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP  

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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 December at the Museum 

“Peace River Collection” 
 

The Hudson’s Hope Historical Society is looking for your photographs for our archives 
of the Peace River before the construction of Site C was commenced. These pictures 
will be used in museum exhibits and educational programs in the years to come. By 
submitting your picture, you are granting the Hudson’s Hope Museum permission to 
use your photo.  
 

Here are the guidelines: 
 

• Landscape photographs of the Peace River. Photographs showing wildlife. Photo-
graphs of events (e.g., Paddle for the Peace, BC Rivers Day). After the Site C con-
struction is concluded, we will seek photographs to compare “before and after.” 

• Please submit pictures taken between Hudson’s Hope to Bear Flats 
• If there are identifiable individuals in the picture, please provide names 
• Identify where the picture was taken, the approximate date and the name of the 

photographer 
• Digital or prints (if you may bring your prints to the Museum, they will be scanned, 

and the originals returned) 
• Email to: hhmuseum@pris.ca Subject: Peace River Collection 

 
 
 

 
 

Photograph in late winter from 
the back of the Library looking 
across the Peace River towards 
Maurice Creek 
 
W.K. Lindsay 

 

 

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year 

The Museum Gift Shop is well 
stocked for your  

Christmas shopping! 
Books, Toys, Sweatshirts, T-Shirts, Toques,  

Jewelry & Handmade items  
Members receive 10% off all Gift Shop items  

Get your membership today!  
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DECEMBER PUZZLE 

 

SOLUTION TO 
LAST MONTHS  
PUZZLE IS ON 

PAGE 38 
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Extended Holiday Hours at the Post Office 
 

 

December 5th to December 23rd, 2022 
 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday  
8:30am to 5:00pm 

 

Tuesday and Thursday  
8:30 am to 7:00pm 

 

Saturday open from 9:00am to 1:00pm 
Sunday is closed 

 

 
When online shopping please include your box number with your name ie: Jane Smith 123.  

This would be greatly appreciated by the Post Office Staff. Thank you! 



The Bulletin                                                                                                20                                                                               December 2022 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    1 2 3 

Lion’s Club  
Christmas Dinner 

4 
 

Breakfast with 
Santa 

5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 
 

12 13 14 15 
 

16 17

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

 D E C E MB E R  2 0 2 2  

FULL 

NEW 

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community ! 

 

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 11am to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street  
legacyvillagemarkethh@gmail.com 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 

District 
Office 
Closed 

Seniors Swim 

District 
Office 
Closed 

International 
Mountain 
Day 

Closed at Noon  

Closed at Noon 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

  JA N UA RY  20 2 2  

NEW 

FULL 

Seniors Swim 

District 
Office 
Closed 

-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 

Seniors Swim 

International 
Sweatpants Day 

1 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary
HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 

Student of Week Awards 
October 24 to October 28,2022 

Yuri Gortman, Oskar Tilsen, MacKinley Koehn King, Rowan Vanden Heuvel,  
Lexi Siemens, Alaric Pridham, Carolie McLane, Grady Gorham, Isaac Shockey. 

October 31 to November 4, 2022 
Freyja Schmidt, Annabelle Baher, Rowan Vanden Heuvel, Quinn Harling,  

Grayson Milton, Grady Gorham, Tad Simpson, Eden Forrester, Anita Portnov, Keren 
Portnov, Yahel Portnov, William Haagsman, Taylor Sanderson, Nahum Portnov. 

November 7 to November 10, 2022 
Addison Baile, Nyxen Tricker, Margarita Gortman, Isaac Shockey, Ivan Shokur, 

Freya Rhymer Stephenson, Aubrey Gunderson, Shantal Jeane Allera,  
Finley Buchholz, Robyn Haagsman, Stella Matchett. 

November 15 to November 18, 2022 
Sophia Zandbergen, Arwen Moritz, Lila Allen-Garbutt, Makayla Solberg,  
Cameron Gonwick, Addison Schokey, Karsyn Walker, Jensen Harling,  

Anthony Quibell, Freya Rhymer Stephenson, Aubrey Gunderson,  
Rylee McConnell, Samuel Swanson, Keren Portnov, Taylor Sanderson,  

Yahel Portnov, Austen Lepine, Ayden Quibell, Damian Aldridge, Tarron Stacey 
 

Work Ethics Honour Roll 
Congratulations to the following students who have earned their way onto the 
Work Ethics Honour Roll for Term 1: 
 
Grade 7/8: Tristan Beam, Isobel Hughes-Bunger, Jayden Johnstone, Sara Kena-
nah, Austen Lepine, Stella Matchett, Andrew Quibell, Abby Redekop, Jaydon Scott, 
Luna Weder, Konnor Buchholz, Addison Carruthers, Austin Fieber, Broc Fortin, 
Lilian Gorham, James Gortman, Kaley Harling, Josiah Hart, Logan Koehn King, Pe-
nelope Mercereau, Tereza Schenk, Julia Wiens. 
 
Grade 9/10:  Damian Aldridge, Madison Beebe, Hadley Gilliss, Mike Gortman, Riley 
Haagsman, Yara Kenanah, Keegan Lepine, Nahum Portnov, Ayden Quibell, Oro 
Weder.Brynn Beswick, Jessa Deitner, Noah Hart, Quentin Kenny, Billie Naisby, 
James Redekop, Cole Schafer, Jackie Siemens, Kayla Stuber, Vina Stuber, Keaton 
Vig. 
 
Grade 11/12:  Lucas Beam, Orrin Gorham, Oksana Gortman, Sean Hodgkinson, 
Cole Norton, Keren Portnov, Annika Quibell, Taylor Sanderson, Angela Simpson, 
Tarron Stacey, Grace Trask, Keirsten Deitner, William Haagsman, Ginger Lucas-
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
Jarnagin, Summer Matheson, Yahel Portnov, Emma Redekop, Quinn 
Rice, Hannah Searls, Leneya Vig, Nero Weder. 

 

 
 
 

 

HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 

Congratulations to our School Volleyball 
Teams. The Seniors enjoyed a successful 
2022 season, competing in numerous 
tournaments. The girls finished off with a 
strong showing at the B.C. Zones tourna-
ment in Mackenzie. A big thank you to 
Brent Heiberg for once again volunteering 
many hours and weekends to support our 
students.   

Our Junior Girls also 
competed in numerous 
tournaments, winning 
plenty of matches against 
Northern Competition.  
Thank you: Hanna Scott, 
Roxanne Beebe, and Ni-
cole Gilliss for supporting 
these great players.  

Our Elementary Mixed team, and Girl’s 
Team had a great season. We won some 
matches both at home, and away. We also 
competed well in the District Tournament in 
FSJ, winning many matches. Outstanding 
team spirit and attitudes! 
 
A big thank you to our Senior Girls for offici-
ating our games, and to Hadley Gilliss, Pe-
nelope Mercereau, Maddie Beebe, and Addi-
son Carruthers for helping (and also running) 
many of our practices.   
Fantastic work HAWKS! 



The Bulletin                                                                                                24                                                                               December 2022 

 
Junior Firefighter Program: It was very difficult to choose only 4 candidates for this 
excellent program. Congratulations to: Quinn Rice, Keirsten Deitner, Hannah Searls, 
and Ginger Lucas-Jarnagin. A big thank you to our local fire department for support-
ing our students, and helping these young students to learn some valuable skills 
(and be part of a great team). 

Congratulations to Hannah Searls who has successfully became a member of B.C. 
Youth Parliament.  Hannah is one of 97 youth chosen across the province to take 
part in a five-day simulation of the Westminster Parliamentary System. This is a fan-
tastic opportunity for Hannah to gain valuable experience with legislation, public 
speaking, and the governing system of B.C.  Way to go Hannah!  
10 Days of Goodwill – Based on feedback from the Friend’s of Hudson’s Hope, we 
are changing the focus for some of our collection themes. Folks are welcome to do-
nate items to the school between 9:15 & 2:45 from Nov 28-Dec 9th. Here are the 
themes: 
Macho Mondays – Taco Kits, Hamburger Helper, Pizza kits. 
Toiletry Tuesdays – Deodorant, toothpaste, shampoo, Conditioner, hygiene prod-
ucts, etc. 
Working Wednesdays – Lunch snacks (small puddings, cheese/crackers, fruit roll 
ups, etc.).  
Thirsty Thursdays – Juice boxes, hot chocolate, etc. 
Freebie Fridays – Any variety of the above days. 

Fire Prevention Week – Our elementary 
students participated in some fun activities 
provided by our local fire department. Also, 
one student from each class had their name 
drawn, and the winners had the opportuni-
ty to get picked up and driven to school in 
a fire truck. There was a lot of excitement 

each morning a student arrived at the school in “Engine 1”. 
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Remembrance Day Assembly – Our students provided meaningful presentations to 
our student body.  Many students also shared artifacts from their families.  Thank 
you, Ms Baytaluke for organizing and running this assembly. 
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Tues & Wed    12:00 – 6:00 
Thurs & Fri    11:00 – 5:00 
Sat     12:00 – 4:00 

Sun/ Mon   Closed 
Stat Holidays Closed 

Amber Norton, Library Director 

Library Closure Dates: The library will be closed on December 22nd through Janu-
ary 2nd.  

Walk-In Book Club: The first walk-in book club pick for December is “Four Winds” by 
Kristin Hannah.  This book rates 4.3 on Goodreads! “The novel is a sweeping, emotional 
story of love, family, and survival, set in Texas and California during the dark days of The 
Great Depression. It is a portrait of one indomitable woman who will do anything to keep 
her family together.” 

The second title is “You Have a Match” by Emma Lord. “When the DNA service reveals 
Abby has a secret sister, shimmery-haired Instagram star Savannah Tully, it’s hard to be-
lieve they’re from the same planet, never mind the same parents—especially considering 
Savannah, queen of green smoothies, is only a year and a half older than Abby herself.” 

Sipology Fundraiser: In case you haven’t seen our advertising on Facebook and PSA, 
we have an ongoing Sipology fundraiser until December!  Just visit the link below to see a 
few special items available from Sipology, including some really great teas and tea accesso-
ries.  Each order is set up with a low $3 flat rate shipping so that your items can be dis-
patched directly to you, no waiting around for a group order to be sent!  This fundraiser is 
to raise funds for our Children’s programs!  These funds will help us to provide extra spe-
cial programs on Early Dismissal days from school since our programs are a whole hour 
longer on those days.   

https://fundraise-ca.sipology.com/collections/hudsons-hope-public-library   

Purdy’s Fundraiser and Chocolate Sales: Thank you so much to those of you who 
supported our Purdy’s Fundraiser by purchasing treats online as well as those who came 
in and dropped off paper orders. We really appreciate all of your support. 

We have an assortment of the most popular items that were ordered by locals, so you 
haven’t missed out if you missed out on ordering!  Come on in to the library while sup-
plies last!  They will be ready for purchase after all of the customer orders are bagged up 
and ready to go.  Watch Facebook and PSA for more information.  

Purdy’s Raffle: We will be selling raffle tickets for the big Purdy’s basket!  
Tickets will be $5 each or 5 for $20!  We will sell them at the library but will 
also be attending a few local events to sell tickets.  As the Bulletin is being 
written, we are still settling on what events and when the draw will be made. 
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Check Facebook, PSA and local bulletin boards, there should be information circulating 
now that the Bulletin is published!  We will likely start selling them before the chocolate is 
in but the basket will be on display in the library as soon as our order arrives! 

Library AGM: We will be having the library board AGM at the end of January or Febru-
ary.  More information will be available in the next Bulletin, as the date for this meeting 
will be officially scheduled at our next scheduled Board meeting.  We currently have room 
to add one Trustee before the AGM and will have space for up to 2 more again at the 
AGM. If you are interested please feel free to talk to Lorna Winnicky, the Board Chair, for 
more information.  

Booklyn the Elf is back!  And 
there are so many new nooks and 
crannies to hide in since our layout 
change!  We are so excited for eve-
ryone to come in and find her to 
get entered in to our annual draws!  
She will be ready to start her Elfie 
Shenanigans right away on Decem-
ber 1st! 

Last year we started splitting up the 
items in to four categories, and it 
was so well accepted that we are 
going to do it again!  We will likely 
have baskets for baby/toddler, 
kids, tweens/teens and adults!  
This depends on what items are 
donated so that we can plan out each basket as evenly as possible.  Remember, this draw is 
completely free to enter.   

Can’t make it in to the library during business hours? Find Booklyn the Elf on our website 
for a chance to win a $25 Chapters Gift Card from the staff here at the Hudson’s Hope 
Public Library! https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/ More details will be posted on the 
website. Enter once per hiding spot.  

Each prize basket is filled entirely from your donations, personal and business donations 
are welcome. We accept item donations but also monetary donations can help staff to buy 
items to help fill out basket categories for a more even distribution.  We already have three 
days’ worth of prizes in mid-November!  Don’t forget that businesses that have donated 
prizes get your business advertised on one of our daily Facebook posts! If you want to 

https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/
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 sponsor a one-day prize, we are able to accommodate that as well!  Talk to Amber or 
Shellie about how to contribute and participate! 

Shellie Howard, Children & Youth Program Librarian  

StoryTime Tuesdays @ 10:30-11:30 am Preschoolers & caregivers, babies and toddlers 
welcome. 
We only have one day for StoryTime, and that is on December 6th.  We will be making 
ornaments and reading some Holiday books, playing some games and having some fun!!!   
Library Club Wednesdays @ 3:30-4:30 pm Kindergarten to age 8 
December 7th is our only club day for December.   We will be making decorations and 
ornaments for our Holiday trees.  The library is open until the 21st, there will be coloring 
sheets for kids and stuff to do after school for kids if they want to come and chill at the 
library and craft for the holiday season!!!  We will have craft supplies at the ready for any-
one to make a paper ornament for one of our paper trees!  Library Club starts again on 
January 4th 2023!!! 
Tween Club Tuesdays @ 3:15-4:45pm ages 9-12 
December 6th is our last tween club until the New Year.  We will have some hot choco-
late, a holiday movie and making crafts and ornaments for our trees.  As stated up above in 
the Library Club post, we will be open and all kids are welcome after schools to come and 
colour and hangout.  There are just no structured programs.  Tween Club starts again on 
January 3rd 2023. 
Teen Drop-In Thursdays @ 5:00-7:00 pm ages 13-18 

December 1st we have an extended club we will run club from 5-8 pm.  This is our late 
night pot luck and Nerf war night.  Bring you favourite food dish and we supply the hot 
chocolate, tea latte’s, pop and juice.  December 8th we will be chilling as we always do reg-
ular hours 5-7 pm and watching a holiday movie with some popcorn!!!  Teen Drop-In will 
start again on January 5th 2023!!! 

Nancy Smith, InterLibrary Loan (ILL) Librarian & Bookkeeper 

InterLibrary Loan: ILLs may be requested through the catalogue database via your pa-
tron account, alternatively you can call or email your request. If you cannot find the title 
that you are looking for on our catalogue database, we have access to another database that 
we can place a request for you.  Please contact our staff for a tutorial, to sign up for your 
own library card, or to simply place a hold. 

If you would like to order in an item that we do not own in our library, please email Nancy 
at ill.hhpl@pris.ca or call (250)783-9414 to request your items.  You can order books, audi-
obook CDs as well as DVDs from most libraries. 

You can go to our library website hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop and click through Using 
the Library and Borrow from Other Libraries to find information about how to order InterLi-
brary Loans.   

Please contact us if you are having trouble accessing your account online . 
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Walk-In Book Club Titles   

“Books had always been 
her solace; novels gave 

her the space to be bold, 
brave, beautiful, if only in 

her own imagination.” 
― Kristin Hannah 

Four Winds 
Available until Dec 21   

“I feel strangely invincible, 
like the moments happen-
ing right now don't count 

for anything, but some-
how count for everything 

at once.” 
― Emma Lord 

You Have a Match 
Available until Jan 13 
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Hope for Health Society  December 2022 
 
Hope for Health is a non-profit society that has been community focused 
since its inception in 2014. The mandate of Hope for Health Society is to in-
crease the holistic health and well-being of our community: physical, envi-
ronmental. nutritional and mental well-being. We work to achieve our goals 
through programming, events, and educational opportunities that align with 
our mandate.  
 

Hope for Health Society is committed to remaining active (pun intended) for 
our community. We are delighted to introduce you to the new board: Greta 
Goddard, Colleen Gillie, Amber Norton, Starr Gauthier, Liza Rhymer, Serena 
Matchett, Sean Bailie, Jessica Eastman and Sarah Schnare. A huge thank you 
to all former board members who worked to keep this dream alive and pos-
sible. We always welcome community input. If you have ideas, wish events, 
feedback, or want to get involved, we encourage you to reach out to us and 
we will sincerely try our best. 
 

So what have we been up to?  
 

That Dam Run was back on the in-person agenda in September 2022, but 
we all know that the Battleship Fire Evacuation forced it to a virtual run. De-
spite this, That Dam Run was a success. So grateful for all the folks who 
signed up, to those who showed up wherever they were, and to all those 
who supported this event in so many ways behind the scenes.  
 

Thanks to our team, we participated in the Fall Sign Up Night. A shout out 
to Starr and Colleen. A thank you to the District for hosting the event, 
thanks to those who stopped to check out the “best dressed table”, and con-
gratulations to Billie Naisby for guessing the hidden prize- a jar of local hon-
ey.  
 

With grant funding from the FNHA, Hope for Health was able to offer a men-
tal health workshop with Walk & Talk’s Stan Frazer and an open chat about 
life after high school.  
 

With support from ISPARC, we offered two free Lacrosse camps with profes-
sional instructor Savanna Smith for our community youth. A huge thanks to 
Hudson’s Hope School for their support for these camps.  
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For all you who donate and those bottle cap removers and pre-bottle sort-
ers, THANK YOU, because it makes doing the Bottleshed so much easier, 
cleaner, and nicer to do. Shout out to Bottlehead organizer extraordinaire, 
Lannie, for allowing Hope for Health the opportunity to raise some funds for 
our Society. Thanks to Lannie, Liza, Brigid, Greta, and Starr for their volun-
teer time.  
 

And we’ll be defying the longest darkest day of the year by hosting a HoHo 
Holiday 5 km walk/run on the winter solstice, December 21st. You can regis-
ter for this event and be a part of the Santa’s Health Squad, support Make-a
-Wish Foundation or you can just festively dress and join us for some sea-
sonal fun. Check out the poster for more details. Everyone is welcome. Look 
for our team in the District Christmas parade where we’ll be cheering loud!  
Wishing everyone a Merry Christmas; have a safe and active holiday    
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Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 

 
250-785-6688 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  

Legal Services by 

  
Bales of separated aluminum and steel are shipped to material remanufacturers to 

be melted and turned into rolls, sheets, or bars before being turned into new packaging and prod-
ucts. Because of the nature of metal, it can be recycled over and over, and virtually  

every type of metal product has some recycled content.  

Not Accepted 
•Steel paint cans 
•Coat hangers (return to dry cleaners) 
•Pots, pans and baking trays 
•Propane cylinders 
•Metal toys 
•Appliances 
•Metal hardware or other scrap metal 
•Wiring or metal cords, extension 

cords 
•   Steel beverage cans can be re-

turned for deposit refund or in-
cluded in container recycling 

Accepted Materials 
 For food including pet food; tins for 
cookies, tea, chocolates, etc.; includes 
metal lid 
•Empty and rinse cans. Labels are OK 
•   Remove lids, drop into can and 

squeeze slightly 

 Where Accepted 
•Multi-family collection 
•   Recycle BC depots 

https://www.google.com/search?safe=strict&rlz=1C1DIMC_enCA833CA833&sxsrf=ALeKk01KKr4Usvg3R15g0zX4bU1MTMvC3Q:1604697852156&q=Bales+of+separated+aluminum+and+steel+are+shipped+to+material+remanufacturers+to+be+melted+and+turned+into+rolls,+sheets,+or+bars+befor
https://www.google.com/search?safe=strict&rlz=1C1DIMC_enCA833CA833&sxsrf=ALeKk01KKr4Usvg3R15g0zX4bU1MTMvC3Q:1604697852156&q=Bales+of+separated+aluminum+and+steel+are+shipped+to+material+remanufacturers+to+be+melted+and+turned+into+rolls,+sheets,+or+bars+befor
https://www.google.com/search?safe=strict&rlz=1C1DIMC_enCA833CA833&sxsrf=ALeKk01KKr4Usvg3R15g0zX4bU1MTMvC3Q:1604697852156&q=Bales+of+separated+aluminum+and+steel+are+shipped+to+material+remanufacturers+to+be+melted+and+turned+into+rolls,+sheets,+or+bars+befor
https://www.google.com/search?safe=strict&rlz=1C1DIMC_enCA833CA833&sxsrf=ALeKk01KKr4Usvg3R15g0zX4bU1MTMvC3Q:1604697852156&q=Bales+of+separated+aluminum+and+steel+are+shipped+to+material+remanufacturers+to+be+melted+and+turned+into+rolls,+sheets,+or+bars+befor
https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 
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Is accepting new patients and emergencies from Chetwynd and surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

Open Monday to Friday 
& Select Saturdays 

 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  
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$159,900.00 
MLS R2713212 

 

 $199,900.00 

MLS R2693506 

MLS C8046656 
 

$309,900.00 

MLS R2721824 
 

Action Realty Inc.  

 

 $224,900.00 

MLS R2718017 
$29,900.00 

MLS R2734015 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real Estate Corporation 

Cell:250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

lannatuckerprec 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! 

$224,900.00 

MLS R2718017 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR 

TOO BIG 
 

• 2 Skid Steers for snow plowing, 
cleaning corrals, hauling bales, etc. 
• 30’ flat deck trailer for all light 

hauling up to 18,000 kg 
• Tandem dump trailer. 

 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

 

Email: outfiter@pris.ca       Cell 250-783-0952    

k 
ALL insurances and licenses for snow ploughing and hauling. 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email 
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Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday to Saturday 

 

1:00pm to 4:00pm 
are subject to change. Please 

call or check your PSA’s for  
updates. Bag days are the last  

Saturday of every Month. 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

 

 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Contact the District Office no later 
than 3:00pm the Friday prior to the 

trip to reserve a seat. 
250-783-0819 

Departure from Silver Willows at 
8:50am and from the Sportsman’s at 

9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate  
individual appointments, however the 
bus generally starts making the return 

trip from Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 

 

Contact Kelly no later than 3:00pm 
the Friday prior to the trip to reserve 

a seat. 
 

250-783-0819 
 

Departure from  
Silver Willows at 8:50am and  

from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate  
individual appointments, however the 
bus generally starts making the return 

trip from Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

SENIOR/ ADULT 
SWIM 

 

 

Please Register at the District Office! 
250-783-9901 

 

Transportation provided:   
Leaves the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am. 

 

Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.  

 

• Swim pass available for as low as  
  $5.00 per session. 
• Walking track and gym available. 
• Seniors Discount at the restaurant  
   on Tuesdays. 
• Other stops may be possible: quick 

shopping, library etc. 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-0855 

There will be  
no Sunday Worship  

until further notice  
 

“May God Keep You Safe” 

 

House of Hope 

Community Church 
 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

Hhbf.ca 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .250-262-2600 
John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office  ….778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………. 250-788-2407 
 

Library ……………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday … 12:00pm-6:00pm 

Wednesday … 12:00pm-6:00pm 
Thursday … 11:00am-5:00pm 

Friday … 11:00am-5:00pm  
Saturday … 12:00pm-4:00pm  

Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed  
https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/  

 

Liquor Store …………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday……..…10:30am–6:00pm 
Closed for lunch from 1- 2pm. Sunday/Monday: 

Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop ……….………….. 250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday … 9:00am-4:30pm 

Fax: … 250-783-5770 
Email: … hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

New Horizons ………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                  or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Post Office ……………………...……..…… 250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday … 8:30am-5:00pm                                        

Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday … 9:00am-12:00pm 

 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages ........... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights …………...................... 250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………….……………………….  250-783-9211 
Tuesday …………………….… 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Wednesday …………………. 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Thursday ……….……………  1:00pm-4:00pm 
Friday ………………………... 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Saturday …………………….  1:00pm-4:00pm 

Bag days are the last Saturday of each Month. 
Transfer Station ……………...…………  250-783-5608 

Hours: Wednesday-Sunday … 11:00am-7:00pm 
Monday & Tuesdays … Closed  

Wildflowers Child Care …………...… 250-793-3796 
Multi-age family daycare and enrichment program 

Hours: Monday-Friday ...7:45am-5:00pm 
Email: wildflowers-childcare@outlook.com 
https://wildflowerschildcare.wordpress.com 

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                      9-1-1 
RCMP Non Emergency…………...250-783-5241 
Avalanche Information………….1-800-667-1105 
 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment 
can be arranged at the time of booking. 
 
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)  … 8:30am - 4:30pm  
Holidays     Closed 
Office……………………………...………...250-783-9901  
Fax……………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………….……….. district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena (Scheduled hours–seasonal) ………. 250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer…………….  250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours-seasonal)    250-783-9154 
Special Events …………...………….   250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours-seasonal)….………. 250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP …………………... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North ………… 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ……… 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District ..1-800-670-7773 
TD for the Deaf ………………..…….1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………….. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre  ………………….…..….250-783-9991 
Fax..……………………………………......250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy ………..…………………..…. 250-783-9947 
Monday to Friday .… 9:00am-4:30pm 

Closed for Lunch from 12:15pm-1:15pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ……….…………………..……………...811 
Public Health Office …………………250-783-5221 
Mental Health Crisis Line …..  1-877-442-2828 
DRIVE BC .…………...……………… 1-800-550-4997 
Drive BC Website …………..www.drivebc.ca 
 
 

OIL & GAS-24 Hr Emergency .1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarket-
ers call TELUS at ……..………………..…...310-1000 
Hudson’s Hope Elem-Secondary School ... 
250-783-9994 
 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 

https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/

